HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

October 18, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons Street. Members present were Gary Casady, Charles Fridal, Troy Andersen, and Patrick White.   Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Mayor Tom Theis, and Water Clerk I Debra Larson.  Absent was Beverly Daws. Roll was called.

Patrick White moved the approval of the Agenda.  Charles Fridal seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charles Fridal moved the approval of the Consent Agenda: September 2011 meeting minutes, September 2011 financial report, bills, and Superintendent Report.  Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Approving Imposing Water Lien on the Property of 140 Robins Road
Patrick White asked about how much the lien was. Debra Larson told the board it was over $2,000.00. 

Charles Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 26-11 Imposing Water Lien on the Property of 140 Robins Road. Troy Andersen seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Charles Fridal, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady
NAYES: None
ABSENT: Beverly Daws
Resolution 26-11 Approved
Non-Agenda Item
The board asked about the cost of painting the towers. Carl Ransford said that it would cost roughly about $140,000.00 for the Boyson Road tower and $325,000.00 for the Robins Road tower. Carl Ransford said he had asked the City Council for $325,000.00 of LOST Funds for the Robins Road tower. 

Carl Ransford told the board that Marty Recker, Sara Ries, Deb Larson and himself had been going over the Rules & Regulations since it has been a long time since anyone had gone through them. Ransford said that next month we would give the rules and regulation to the board members to look them over. Ransford said he would then like for the City Attorney to look at them to make sure everything looked good. Once everything is complete, the Rules & Regulations will be brought back to the board for a final approval.
Carl Ransford told the board that Kacena, Mentizer Rd., and Commerce Rd. were all back in service. 
Tom Theis told the board members that N. Center Point Road should be opening in the next week if everything goes well. And, if he is re-elected mayor that he would have a council representative at our board meetings after the first of year.  
Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:58pm. Troy Andersen seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
                                                                                          __________________________




                                      Gary Casady, Chairperson
ATTEST:
_________________________

Debra Larson, Water Clerk I
